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The Redeemer Revelation 
January 2021 

Redeemer Lutheran Church, 4330 Crow Road, Beaumont TX 77706 

 

Every January, some people pray and ask God to provide a word for their year ahead.  

Friends have shared theirs with me, but I was hesitant to embrace the practice myself.  

Iõd love to receive a word like flourish ; then again, I might be like the friend who heard 

health  and then faced many physical challenges that year.  

But I tried it for 2020 and heard prepare .  My first reaction was that the word wasnõt very 

exciting, which possibly confirmed I hadnõt orchestrated it.  Indeed, 2020 ended up full of 

significant, unexpected change for our family, with careers, school, church and friends.  

Prepare  reminded me that amid chaos, God had prepared me for each moment and 

continues to prepare me for whatõs next. 

Give it a try!  Regardless of the word you receive or what lies ahead, you can trust that 

God loves you and is ultimately in control for 2021 and beyond.  

ñJanna Firestone  

A WORD FOR THE YEAR  
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MESSAGE FROM PASTOR  

day, I decided to call a 
friend and ask her to visit.  
Unfortunately, she was 
leaving on a trip and 
couldnõt come. 

 I understood.  But as I 
hung up the phone, tears 
started to flow.  I moved to 
the window to sit in my 
favorite chair with Duke, 
my beloved cat, curled up in 
my lap.  òDear God,ó I 
prayed, weeping, òplease 
give me the strength to get 
through this hour.ó 

 Get your Bible , a quiet 
voice inside me nudged.  
But my Bible was in the 
bedroom, and with my leg 
in a cast, it would be too 
hard to retrieve.  Then I 
remembered my small 
travel Bible.  Hadnõt I seen 
it on the living room 
bookshelf?  I found it and 
opened it, surprised to 
discover that it was 
Georgeõs old travel Bible 
instead of mine.  They 
looked alike, and I thought 
Iõd given his Bible away. 

 I turned the pages until I 
reached my favorite 

Scripture.  Suddenly a 
letter fell into my lap.  
Carefully I unfolded the 
yellowed pages.  It was a 
love letter from George.  
In it, he expressed his 
deep affection for me.  
His words of comfort 
went straight to my 
lonely heart.  

 My cheeks wet with 
tears, I continued to leaf 
through the Bible.  In the 
back pages I found more 
notes from George.  
According to the date, 
heõd written these in the 
hospital prior to an early 
surgery.  He must have 
feared that he would not 
return home.  After he 
recovered from the 
surgery, the letter and 
notes were forgotten.  

 But no, I realized.  
They were never  
forgotten.  God knew 
exactly where Georgeõs 
words of comfort were 
hidden ñand exactly 
when Iõd need them the 
most.  Laughing some 
and crying some, I spent 
the rest of the afternoon 
basking in the company 
of both my husbandõs 
letters and my Lord.  I 
never felt less alone, and 
now I knew for certain 
that I never would be.  
(Lucille Heimrich, A 
Match Made in Heaven )  

 May God bless you in this 
new year in the confidence 
that you truly are never alone.  

ñPastor Fred  

The coming of a new year is 
supposed to bring with it joy 
and excitement as we feel like 
we are starting with a clean 
slate and have a chance to make 
everything right.  But we also 
know this is not the case for 
everyone.  Instead the New Year 
brings with it the reality of 
facing another year alone, facing 
the troubles and trials we know 
come with every year, and the 
wonder if we have the 
strength ñor desire ñto get 
through it.  

 I would like to take this 
opportunity to share with you a 
story and remind you as you 
read it of these words, òGod has 
said, ôNever will I leave you; 
never will I forsake 
you.õó (Hebrews 13:5)  

 

 Several years ago my 
husband, George, died of 
complications following an 
automobile accident.  Ours 
had been a long, happy 
marriage, and his death left 
me deeply depressed.  As 
time passed, instead of 
being grateful for all the 
wonderful years we shared, 
I became engulfed in self -
pity.  Often I prayed, òLord, 
why didnõt you take me 
first?ó 

 When I broke my leg a 
few weeks before my 
ninetieth birthday, I felt 
more confined ñand 
aloneñthan ever.  òIf only 
George was here,ó I 
despaired, òhe would chase 
away this sadness with 
words of wisdom and 
encouragement.ó 

 On this particularly blue 
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2021 Calendar of Events 

Sunday  Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday  Saturday  

     

1 New Yearõs Day 
 
OFFICE CLOSED 
RLCC CLOSED 
 
 
 
 

2 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

3 Second Sunday 
after Christmas  
 
9 am Sunday School  
10 am Contemporary 
Worship  
 
 
 

4 
 
OFFICE CLOSED 
 
 
 
 
 
 

5 
 
9 am Crafty 
Christians  
 
 
 
 
 

6 Epiphany  
 
6:30 pm Stephen 
Ministry Peer 
Supervision  
 
 
 
 

7 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

8 
 
OFFICE CLOSED 
 
 
 
 
 
 

9 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

10 Baptism of the 
Lord  
 
9 am Sunday School  
10 am Traditional 
Worship/Communion  
 
 
 

11  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

12  
 
9 am Crafty 
Christians  
5:30 pm RLCC Board 
Meeting  
 
 
 

13  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

14  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

15  
 
OFFICE CLOSED 
 
 
 
 
 
 

16 Religious 
Freedom Day  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

17 Second Sunday 
after the Epiphany  
 
9 am Sunday School  
10 am Contemporary 
Worship  
 
 

18 MLK Jr Day  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

19  
 
9 am Crafty 
Christians  
 
  
 
 

20 Inauguration 
Day 
 
6:30 pm Stephen 
Ministry Peer 
Supervision  
NEWSLETTER 
DEADLINE  

21  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

22  
 
OFFICE CLOSED 
 
 
 
 
 

23  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

24 Third Sunday 
after the Epiphany  
 
9 am Sunday School  
10 am Traditional 
Worship/Communion  
 
 

25  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

26  
 
9 am Crafty 
Christians  
 
 
 
 

27  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

28  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

29  
 
OFFICE CLOSED 
 
 
 
 
 

30  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

31 Fourth Sunday 
after the Epiphany  
 
9 am Sunday School  
10 am Traditional 

Worship  

       

ALTAR CARE é Kelly HolmanñSmith  

ORGANIST é Gary Schauerman 10,24,31 

COUNTER é Roxanna Aydelotte 
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PRAYERS FOR SICKNESS AND OTHER CONCERNSé 

Edith Kuether  

Dane Pierce (friend of Alfrieda Koehnen)  

Barry Miller (brother of Jim Miller)  

 

 

PRAYER OF THANKSGIVINGé 

Jerry Hamilton (son of Margaret Hamilton)  

Kelly Holman ñSmith  

 

 

 

DEATHSé 

Steve Smith (co -worker of Jim Miller)  

 

 

SHUT-INSé 

Doris Fouts     Julie Rathjen  

Lyle Hettich     Billy & Barbara Rawlinson  

Richard Hettich    Gil & Lou Saldana  

Rose Horn      

Mayetta Johnson  

To request a prayer on the Prayer Chain please contact:  

Wanita Sanders (cell) 409/350 -5311 (email) wanita.sanders@gmail.com  

Barbara Miller (home) 409/751 -3205 (email) bmiller328@gt.rr.com  



tŀƎŜ р 

 

2019 MEMBERSHIP ACTIONS  

 

Claude, Carol & Sarah Childers ñTransfer Out to Zion Lutheran 

Church, Holland MI  

Claire Elizabeth Snyder ñInfant Baptism, December 8, 2020  

Michael Smith ñProfession of Faith  

Michael & Stephanie Peterson ñProfession of Faith  

 

 

 

GIFTS RECEIVED  

Richard & Liz Blake , gift toward Church Roof Fund in memory of Verna Gutzke  

 

 

 

DIRECTORY UPDATES  

Michael Smith , 8070 Homer Drive, Beaumont TX 77708  

Michael & Stephanie Peterson , 4831 Boyt Rd, Beaumont TX 77713  

LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ƳƻǾŜŘ ƻǊ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƴŜǿ ǇƘƻƴŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻǊ ŜƳŀƛƭ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎ 

t[9!{9ΦΦΦ 

{ŜƴŘ ŀƭƭ ǳǇŘŀǘŜǎ ǘƻ ōƳƛƭƭŜǊонуϪƎǘΦǊǊΦŎƻƳ 
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SPECIAL DATES THIS MONTH  

¶ New Yearõs Day, January 1, 2021  

¶ Epiphany, January 6, 2021  

¶ Baptism of the Lord, January 10, 2021  

¶ Religious Freedom Day, January 16, 2021  

¶ Martin Luther King Jr. Day, January 18, 2021  

¶ Inauguration Day, January 20, 2021  

¶ Week of Prayer for Christian Unity, January 18 -25, 2021  

Birthdays  
1/3  Megan Clausen  

1/4  Doris Fouts, Janyia Moaning  

1/6  Valerie Leviner  

1/13  Terry Rodeheaver  

1/14  Anthony Pileggi  

1/16  Rebecca Halik  

1/17  George Outlaw  

1/18  David Fournerat, Dan Veen  

1/20  Wanita Sanders  

1/25  Ted Mitchell  

1/28  Ivan Hernandez  

Baptismal Birthdays  
1/1  Rose Horn, Michael Standley, Ryan 

 Korgel  

1/3   Joseph Hoose   

1/7   Cody Miller, Jessica Miller  

1/13  Pastor Kelm, Addyson Pierce, Terry 

 Rodeheaver  

1/25  Ted Mitchell  

1/29  Glenda Letsinger, Logan Aydelotte  

1/31  David Fournerat  

Wedding Anniversaries  
1/9  Anthony & Morgan Pileggi (5 yrs)  

1/15  Billy & Barbara Rawlinson (61 yrs)  

1/22  Jason & Shannon Frugia (27 yrs)  
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ALTAR CARE  

We are in need of volunteers to help in the care of Godõs house here 

at Redeemer Lutheran Church. Prayerfully consider joining the 

Altar Care Team. You will be paired with an experienced team 

member for training. There is a sign -up sheet available on the 

bulletin board in the Hallway. Choose a month in which you will be 

able to assist and write your name and phone number. For more 

information, contact Wanita Sanders 409 -350 -5311.  Altar Care 

2021 OFFERING ENVELOPES  

    The 2021 Offering Envelopes have been placed in your mailbox in 

    the Fellowship Hall.   

    If you do not find a box of offering envelopes and you wish to 

    have a box, please contact Roxanna Aydelotte or the church office 

    and we will get them for you.  

Christmas Caroling at Redeemer, one of the highlights of 

each Christmas season has been visiting and singing carols 

for our shut -ins.  This was fun and fellowship for us ñand 

we were also praising our Lord by reflecting His love.  

This year, due to COVID19 restrictions, it was a little 

different.  THANK YOU to each of you that joined us on 

December 6 as we recorded carols to take, with a gift basket, to our shut -ins.  

THANK YOU also to Thrivent for helping us with the expenses of the DVDõs, masks and 

gift boxes.  
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LCMS STEWARDSHIP MIN ISTRY  

Simple Gifts: A series of devotions on stewardship  

ñlcms.org/stewardship  

òAnd going into the house, they saw the 
child with Mary his mother, and they 
fell down and worshipped him.  Then, 
opening their treasures, they offered 

him gifts, gold and frankincense and 
myrrhó   Matthew 2:11 

In these figures that the New Testament 
calls Magi, we see a fitting image for us as 
we begin a 22 month -long focus on financial 
stewardship.  While we donõt know much 
about these strange men who appear 
suddenly and then just as suddenly 
disappear the scene of Scripture, we are left 
with one very clear image.  These Wise Men, 
whoever they are, brought gifts!  

These men, with extravagant generosity, 
give us a clear focus on our life of worship 
before the Lord.  To a King to which they 
had no claim on, they bring the best of what 
they have.  Wealth, worship, witness and a 
foreshadowing of woe is what they give.  

Gold is the wealth.  It is a gift fit for a king!  
Frankincense is the worship.  The prayers 
of the ancients were symbolized by the 
smoke of the incense rising upward 
(Revelation 8:4) But what about the myrrh?   
That was an expensive spice for burial.  This  

foreshadows what this Child will do for 
them, and for us ñgive His life for the sins 
of the world as His name means.  None of 
these gifts were cheap.  They cost them 
dearly.  

But they didnõt see it as a cost.  They saw it 
as worship.  This king would be their king.  
He would be your king too!  In this next 22 
months, consider the gifts you will bring to 
our king.  The gifts that the Lord calls us to 
bring are best called simple gifts.  These gifts 
are to follow the model of the Magi.  Not 
inexpensive nor seen as costly.  But flowing 
from a heart that is full of the glory that is 
revealed to us in the babe of Bethlehem who 
has come to die for us.  Our gifts flow from 
gratitude for what our Lord has done for us 
and the world.  They donõt have to be 
golden, fragrant, nor a sign of death.  
Rather they are to be gifts that rejoice in the 
new baptismal life we have in this Jesus.  
The Jesus ñwho is the Savior revealed to us.  

Prayer ...  

Lord Jesus, You are our King and Lord.  As the 
Magi worshiped You with extravagant gifts, 
grant us Your grace that we might be willing to 
give the very best of us in service to You and to 
our neighbor.  Amen.  

A gift fit for a king  
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The story of the Magi is our story.  God has used his 

supernatural means to draw us unto himself é On one 

glorious day, when we were exhausted and wearied in 

our sin, God led us to gaze upon Jesus just as the Magi 

did.  We see the glory of God manifested through Jesus 

Christ in the internal work of the Holy Spirit.  We see 

our utter sinfulness and Godõs abounding grace offered 

in the Messiah.  We are filled with joy as this grace 

sinks into our hearts.  

We fall down on our knees and confess our need of this 

Messiah.  We worship him and offer up our lives as our 

greatest offering to him.  Then we continue on in our 

lives, carrying the truth about the Messiah.  

ñTravis Cunningham, tvcresources.net  

THE MAGIõS STORYñAND OURS  

Dear Church Family,  

We are so blessed to be a part of such a 

wonderful congregation of Godõs 

children!  Thank you to each of you 

who have kept our little family in your 

prayers during this most interesting 

year.  Also, thank you for the sweet 

baptismal gifts!  The cross, bible, 

plaque, book, baptism coin are all so 

nice!  

Thank you again!  Love, Lauren, 

Grant, Audrey & baby Claire Elizabeth  



tŀƎŜ мл 

 

I would like to say a very 

special and heart felt 

thank you to everyone at 

Redeemer for the very 

special gift you gave to me.  

Especially with all the 

uncertainties that are 

going on in our world 

today, your gift reassures 

me, not only of your help 

and support, but also of 

Godõs continuing love and 

support through you.  

Your generosity means 

very much to me.  Thank 

you for your thoughts, 

prayers and support not 

only at Christmas but 

throughout the year.  May 

the Spirit of Christmas 

bless each and every one 

of you and this family of 

God at Redeemer 

throughout this coming 

year as we seek to serve 

Him.   

God bless you now and 

always,   

 

ñPastor Kelm  

 

 

A Heart Felt THANK YOU 
to my loving Redeemer 
family for your very 
thoughtful monetary 
Christmas gift.  Your 
thoughtfulness is so 
deeply appreciated 
especially during the 
difficulties of 2020.  
Godõs Blessings to each of 
you and have a Merry 
Christmas and a Happy 
New Year.  
ñBarbara Miller  
 
 

THANK YOU to everyone 

who sponsored a child 

from the Giving Tree or 

helped in any way!  Your 

caring made Christmas 

happier in many homes 

this 2020 holiday season!  

Some Other Place is 

already preparing for next 

year.  They would welcome 

any wrapping paper, 

curling ribbon, tissue 

paper, self -adhesive gift 

tags, and gift bags of any 

size.  If you see any of 

these items on sale, please 

purchase and place them 

in the Some Other Place 

box in the church 

Fellowship Hall.  

They are also in need of 

one pound coffee cans, 

basic food staples, small 

soaps, shampoos, 

deodorant, toothpaste, 

disposable razors, and 

always, our prayer 

support.   

Thank you again for your 

support!  

ñKathleen Shipley  

THANK YOU ...  
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ACTIVITIES PAGE  


